
Press	Release	

April	5,	2021	

FOR	IMMEDIATE	RELEASE		

CONTACT:	

Dr.	Sharon	Harris	

516-	676-2008															 								

safeglencove@yahoo.com	

	

SAFE	Glen	Cove	Coalition:	Early	Substance	Use	Associated	with	Early	Development	of	
Substance	Use	Disorders	

The	National	Institute	on	Drug	Abuse	(NIDA)	shared	a	new	study	that	demonstrated	in	the	time	
after	first	trying	cannabis	or	first	misusing	prescription	drugs,	the	percentages	of	young	people	
who	develop	the	corresponding	substance	use	disorder	are	higher	among	adolescents	(ages	12-
17)	 than	 young	 adults	 (ages	 18-25).	 In	 addition,	 30%	 of	 young	 adults	 develop	 a	 heroin	 use	
disorder	and	25%	develop	a	methamphetamine	use	disorder	a	year	after	 first	using	heroin	or	
methamphetamine.	 These	 findings,	 published	 in	JAMA	Pediatrics,	emphasize	 the	 vulnerability	
of	young	people	to	developing	substance	use	disorders.	

According	to	Dr.	Nora	Volkow,	NIDA	Director,	young	people	are	more	vulnerable	to	developing	
substance	use	disorders,	but	knowledge	is	limited	on	how	the	prevalence	of	specific	substance	
use	disorders	varies	by	time	since	first	substance	use	or	misuse	among	adolescents	and	young	
adults	 in	 the	 United	 States.	 Though	 not	 everyone	 who	 uses	 a	 drug	 will	 develop	 addiction,	
adolescents	may	develop	addiction	to	substances	faster	than	young	adults.	This	study	provides	
further	evidence	that	delaying	substance	exposure	until	the	brain	is	more	fully	developed	may	
lower	risk	for	developing	a	substance	use	disorder.	

To	conduct	this	study,	NIDA	researchers	analyzed	data	from	the	nationally	representative	2015	
to	 2018	National	 Surveys	 on	 Drug	 Use	 and	 Health	conducted	 by	 the	 Substance	 Abuse	 and	
Mental	Health	Services	Administration.	

The	 researchers	 examined	 the	 proportion,	 or	 prevalence,	 of	 adolescents	 (ages	 12-17)	 and	
young	 adults	 (ages	 18-25)	who	had	 a	 substance	use	disorder	 in	 the	past	 year	 (i.e.,	 past-year	
substance	use	disorder)	 at	 various	 intervals	 since	 the	 first	 time	 they	used	or	misused	one	of	
nine	 different	 drugs:	 tobacco,	 alcohol,	 cannabis,	 cocaine,	 methamphetamine,	 heroin,	 and	
prescription	drugs	(opioids,	stimulants,	and	tranquilizers	used	non-medically).	The	researchers	
evaluated	past-year	substance	use	disorders	at	four	timepoints	since	first	drug	use:	fewer	than	



or	equal	 to	12	months,	more	 than	12	 through	24	months,	more	 than	24	 through	36	months,	
and	more	than	36	months.	

The	 researchers	 found	 that	 the	prevalence	of	past-year	 cannabis	use	disorder	was	higher	 for	
adolescents	 than	 young	 adults	 at	 all	 examined	 time	 frames	 since	 first	 use	 of	 the	 drug.	 For	
example,	 within	 12	months	 since	 first	 cannabis	 use,	 10.7%	 of	 adolescents	 had	 cannabis	 use	
disorder	versus	6.4%	of	young	adults.	

Similarly,	for	the	non-medical	use	of	prescription	drugs	(opioids,	stimulants,	and	tranquilizers),	
the	 researchers	 found	 a	 greater	 prevalence	 of	 past-year	 substance	 use	 disorders	 among	
adolescents	than	young	adults	at	all	examined	time	frames	since	first	use.	For	example,	within	
12	months	since	first	misuse	of	prescription	drugs:	

! 11.2%	of	adolescents	had	prescription	opioid	use	disorder	versus	6.9%	of	young	adults.		
! 13.9%	 of	 adolescents	 had	 prescription	 stimulant	 use	 disorder	 versus	 3.9%	 of	 young	

adults.		
! 11.2%	 of	 adolescents	 had	 prescription	 tranquilizer	 use	 disorder	 versus	 4.7%	 of	 young	

adults.		

For	 alcohol	 and	 tobacco,	 adolescents	 and	 young	 adults	 had	 similar	 prevalence	 of	 past-year	
substance	 use	 disorders	 within	 12	 months	 of	 initiation,	 but	 that	 prevalence	 was	 higher	 for	
young	adults	in	the	subsequent	time	periods	examined.	

Estimates	of	cocaine,	methamphetamine,	and	heroin	use	among	adolescents	were	too	small	to	
report.	 However,	 approximately	 one-third	 of	 young	 adults	 developed	 a	 heroin	 use	 disorder	
(30.9%)	and	one-quarter	of	young	adults	developed	a	methamphetamine	use	disorder	(24.8%)	
within	one	year	after	trying	that	drug	for	the	first	time.	

Research	has	shown	that	brain	development	continues	into	a	person’s	20s,	and	that	age	of	drug	
initiation	 is	 a	 very	 important	 risk	 factor	 for	 developing	 addiction.	 This	 underscores	 the	
importance	 of	 drug	 use	 prevention	 and	 screening	 for	 substance	 use	 or	 misuse	 among	
adolescents	 and	 young	 adults.	 Offering	 timely	 treatment	 and	 support	 to	 young	 people	 who	
need	 it	 must	 be	 a	 public	 health	 priority.	
	
The	National	 Institute	 on	Drug	Abuse	 (NIDA)	 is	 a	United	 States	 federal-government	 research	
institute	whose	mission	is	to	"lead	the	Nation	in	bringing	the	power	of	science	to	bear	on	drug	
abuse	and	addiction”.	For	more	information	please	visit	www.drugabuse.gov.	

The	SAFE	Glen	Cove	Coalition	is	conducting	an	opioid	prevention	awareness	campaign	entitled.	
“Keeping	Glen	Cove	SAFE,”	in	order	to	educate	and	update	the	community	regarding	opioid	use	
and	 its	consequences.	To	 learn	more	about	 the	SAFE	Glen	Cove	Coalition	please	 follow	us	on	
www.facebook.com/safeglencovecoalition	 or	 visit	 SAFE’s	 website	 to	 learn	 more	 about	 the	
Opioid	Epidemic	at	www.safeglencove.org.		
	



	
	


